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Procurement & Strategic Sourcing  
5700 Cass Avenue, suite 4200
Detroit, Michigan   48202
(313) 577-3734 



						
December 17, 2024


Addendum #3 To
Request for Proposal
For Student Center Lounge Carpet Project 

Dated December 3, 2024  

Points of Clarifications during the Pre-proposal Meeting December 10, 2024: 

The Addendum must be acknowledged on your lump sum bid.

Question:
Lower floor cove base adjacent to the sound-proof rooms and many other areas of the floors, are we required to remove and replace the cove bases where it interferes with the new carpet or just get the carpet to them? 

Answer: 
Yes, the new carpet should just go up to the metal base boards.  All vinyl cove base walls should be replaced with the same gray cove base.  The metal base by the sound-proof rooms should not be removed.  To be clear, the carpet square footage that is in the RFP is including the sound-proof room.

Question:
If Cove base to be replaced and installed should that be included in the Lump sum price or will be evaluated on a case by case basis?

Answer: 
Everything needed to complete the job correctly must be included in the lump sum price.

Question:
If we have to replace them (Vinyl cove base) can you advise with the color?

Answer: 
Color should match existing.  The cove base adjacent to the soundproof rooms walls is gray metal.     

Question:
How would you like to transition between the existing carpet and new carpet at the access door for room 005? 

Answer: 
If there is a dramatic difference in height between the carpet that remains and the new carpet that is being installed, then a transition strip should be installed. Awarded contractor can work with Katie or Shun to determine this. 

Question:
Anywhere we need to install a rubber termination, can you advise with the color or the rubber? 

Answer: 
Color will be determined at a later date.   


Question:
Can you advise with what type of glue to use? Is it pressure sensitive glue or the permanent hard glue? On the current existing carpet pressure sensitive glue is what being used? 

Answer: 
Yes, a cove base adhesive that is solvent free and low odor formula would be an ideal product for WSU needs. 

Question:
Is there a required PPE for the project?

Answer: 
There is no requirement for PPE at this time. 

Question:
Is there a specific pattern design we should be aware of? The manufacturer is requesting this information? 

Answer: 
This was addressed in addendum 2.

Question:
Is there a badging requirement for the project personnel? 

Answer: 
There is not a requirement for badging but it is highly preferred.


A copy of this Addendum will be posted to the Purchasing web site at 
http://go.wayne.edu/bids.

All questions concerning this project must be emailed to: Valerie Kreher, Procurement & Strategic Sourcing.  Email: rfpteam2@wayne.edu.

Bids are due by electronic submission on no later than 2:00 p.m., December 19, 2024. The link for bid submission will be posted with the bid details at http://go.wayne.edu/bids beginning December 3, 2024.

Thank you,

Valerie Kreher,  
Senior Buyer
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